
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – January 2, 2017  
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Offices and the Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s Office will be closed on Monday 

January 16, 2017. 

 

Planning Board will hold a Public Hearing for cutting on Scenic Roads on January 4, 2017. 

 

The board signed an Intent to cut Wood or Timber for The Raspberry Trust (Map 219, Lot 7.1 

and 7.2). 

 

The Select Boards from Easton, Franconia and Sugar Hill will meet in Sugar Hill on Monday, 

January 23rd at 5:00 pm at the Crapo Building. 

 

The Select Board approved and signed the contract for Crane & Bell for the audit review. 

 

The Select Board approved and signed the 2017 Assessing Contract with Trumbull & Associates 

and will return for the assessor’s signature and for submission to the NH DRA.  A penalty phase 

for completion has been added to the contract. 

 

The board discussed the funding as approved by the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission for the 

Coffin Pond Project.  The approvals are in place and it can be started as the Road Agent can 

schedule. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of December 19, 2016 meeting, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm. The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday January 9, 2017 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:30pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


